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PLANNING ZONING BOARD

Tuesday, August 15, 2017
The Planning & Zoning Board held their regular meeting on Tuesday, August 15, 2017 in the Council Chambers of the Graham Municipal Building at 7:00 p.m.  Board members present were Ricky Hall, Bonnie Blalock, Nate Perry, Dean Ward, Michael Benesch, Justin Moody and Eric Crissman. Staff members present were Nathan Page, Planning Director, Aaron Holland, Assistant City Manager, and Martha Johnson Zoning & Inspection Technician. Chair Hall called the meeting to order, gave the Overview of the Board, general meeting rules and gave the invocation.

1.  Approval of the July 18, 2017 meeting minutes.  Dean Ward made a motion for approval, second by Bonnie Blalock.  All voted in favor. 
2. New Business: 
 a. RZ1702 1216 S Main St. Request by Danny Owen to rezone property located at 1216 S Main St (GPIN 8883351628) from Medium Density Residential (R-12) to General Business (B-2). Michael Benesch made a motion to approve stating it fits the 2035 Comprehensive Plan, second by Ricky Hall, all voted aye. 
b. RZ1703 1218 S Main St. Request by Patricia Allen to rezone property located at 1218 S Main St (GPIN 8883351529) from Medium Density Residential (R-12) to General Business (B-2). Eric Crissman made a motion to approve stating it agreed with the 2035 Comprehensive Plan, second by Nate Perry, all voted aye.
c. AM1707 Mixed-Use Dwellings. Request by Chuck Talley to permit more than one dwelling above a structure in Central Business District (B-1). Nathan Page stated that this text amendment is now required as of the removal of the singular is plural definition exemption from two years ago to permit more than one dwelling above the first floor per lot within the B-1 district. Mr. Page said this affects properties zoned O-I, B-1, B-2, & B-3. Ricky Hall made a motion to approve, Bonnie Blalock second, all voted aye.  
3. Old Business:

b. AM1706 Floodplain Regulations. Updating the article and adopting new maps as required by the Federal Emergency Management Agency. Mr. Page stated that most changes were in the Greenway Park area. December 2013 paper mailings went to all property owners with property in the flood zone, giving them time to talk to FEMA. Mr. Page said based on the comprehensive plan, staff recommends approval of the text amendment given the requirement of the National Flood Insurance Program to adopt these new maps on or before November 17, 2017. The City of Graham must do so in order to save money for their citizens on their flood insurance premiums.  Ricky Hall made a motion to approve keeping with the 2035 Comprehensive Plan but is also a health and safety issue, second by Eric Crissman. All voted aye. 
A. Comprehensive Plan Update. Discussion regarding ideas. Potentially making a recommendation to City Council. Nathan Page said that the Southern Loop needs to be removed off our plan now that NCDOT said they are going to take it off. Nate Perry made a motion to approve the removal of the Southern Loop, second by Eric Crissman, all voted aye.  Mr. Page said there was also a request to “beef up the portion of the plan”, that says a small area plan (burying utilities, facades, buildings, signs, and landscaping)  should be done from 40/85 up to 54 to downtown and up to 87 into downtown and include downtown. Ricky Hall made a motion to approve, second by Nate Perry, all voted aye.
Mr. Page said he had the amendment on his desk for the Board concerning the connection for internal driveways at the next meeting. This needs to go in the Development Ordinance. 
     Ricky Hall mentioned the need for a farmers market in the City of Graham. There was discussion that City        Council should allocate funds for the farmers market. Ricky Hall made a motion to approve, second by Nate       Perry. There was much discussion about this item and ultimately Mr. Hall withdrew his motion, the vote             was 0 to 7 for withdrawal.  There was more conversation concerning this subject. Mr. Hall requested that            City Council review and possibly allow in the downtown district, with proper amount of parking, for a                gathering place for retail outdoor sales. Mr. Perry second the motion, the vote was 6 to 1 with Dean Ward           dissenting.
    Mr. Hall said he felt there was a need to address the possibility of an overlay district for Jimmie Kerr Rd.            There was discussion concerning the need to widen the road and add turning lanes especially with the new           building that has been recently added. The question is not to slow the growth in this area but to question the        growth. Mr. Ward stated he would like to see more thoughts from staff and have more discussion before             recommending this for the comprehensive plan. Mr. Hall made a motion to send a recommendation to City         Council for this item discussed, second by Michael Benesch. The vote was 6 to 1 to approve with Mr. Ward       dissenting. 
4. Public comment on non-agenda items: there were none

No further business the meeting was adjourned. 
Respectfully Submitted,

Martha Johnson

